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Underscoring Inside/Out, the latest 
title from Routledge, is the subhead
ing 'lesbian theories, gay theories'; a 
separation between two communi
ties is thus implied. In fact, and to 
the book's credit, neither its format 
nor its politics recognizes any such 
separation as its lesbian and gay 
contributors play in and out of 
others, and each other's, paradigms 
and conclusions. This is, as the fly
leaf promises, work from the second 
wave of queer theory, with a deter
mination to go beyond identity poli
tics, though often using their essen
tialism as a starting point. Anti
essentialist while recognizing essen
tialism's seductions, one senses 
some anxiety as to where politics 
might go 'post-identity'. A particular 
problem, as Diana Fuss points out in 
her excellent introduction, is how to 
retain a notion of alterity (that we, as 
homosexuals, are different from and 
in opposition to the paradigm of 
compulsory heterosexuality) with
out resorting to simple binaries 
which assert difference at the ex
pense of any correspondence, since, 
'Every outside is also an alongside' 
(p. 5). The politics she proposes is a 
chameleon one where identity is 
more performance than epistem
ology, continually posed then called 
into question, 'less a matter of final 
discovery than perpetual reinven
tion' (p. 7). Inside/outside, homo
sexual/heterosexual, Fuss argues for 
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the deconstruction of such cat
egories, asking, what gets left out of 
these by now well-established bi
naries which continue to present, 'an 
opposition which could at least 
plausibly be said to secure its seem
ingly inviolable dialectical structure 
only by assimilating and interna
lizing other sexualities ... to its own 
rigid polar logic' (p. 2). Her point is 
convincingly argued though it could 
be said that she misses the 
opportunity for a more effective de
stabilization of the heterosexual/ 
homosexual binary in failing to fol
low through her remark about what 
we might call, the 'queerly queer'. 
These days this is an expansive 
category, representing not only the 
bisexuals, the transvestites, and the 
transsexuals whom her category in
vokes and who have always had a 
problematic relation to the homo
sexual community, but also the 
daddy boys, the politically queer and 
the lesbians who sleep with men who 
re-present themselves as a colourful 
and contentious part of the contem
porary lesbian and gay scene. 

In itself the book is well centred 
in that it combines a traditional 
literary and film criticism with a 
theoretical intentionality that is al
ways at some point concerned to ally 
itself with a contemporary politic. 
The sections devoted specifically to 
activism foreground such concerns, 
but most of the essays begin out of a 
specific historical situation. Of 
course, this combination engenders 
its own issues and debates. The 
question of the colonization of AIDS 
work by the academy is raised in 
Thomas Yingling's 'AIDS in 
America: postmodern governance, 
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identity and experience' where AIDS 
is explored, amongst other things, as 
a technology of production and re
production in relation to an AIDS 
archive that is already too vast for a 
single reader/researcher to absorb. 
In Jeff Nunokawa's, "'All the sad 
young men": AIDS and the work of 
mourning', AIDS is analyzed as liter
ary conceit and as metaphor, re
establishing the link between text 
and world text, a link which Cindy 
Patton in 'Visualizing safe sex' takes 
up at the point where 'pedagogy and 
pornography collide'. 

Each essay is then dedicated in 
its intention to intersect theory with 
politics and each is to varying de
grees successful. Still, at some point 
the question that needs to be asked 
by any reader is, where do we go from 
here? How do we take the essays and 
the theories and the thesis out of the 
book and back into the community? 
It is a question which Ed Cohen asks 
in relation to the academy; how 
should 'we', as theorists, academics, 
students, situated both inside and 
out of the academy formulate and 
contribute to (should we even want 
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This book is the product of a Western 
feminist's collision with Polish cul
tural reality and an attempt to 
understand that reality. It is also a 
record of a personal voyage of dis
covery. The structure of the book 
mirrors this process of approxi
mation - as the author puts it: mov
ing from the perception of an out
sider (someone beyond the fixed 
boundary/granica) to a position of 
more tentative inclusion (within 
shifting borders/kresy ). Thus, the 
first section comprises material 

to?) a lesbian and gay studies pro
gramme? It is the question women's 
studies has had to ask itself, is still 
asking itself, or in some cases, has 
stopped asking itself- absorption or 
ghettoization, how much of the 
choice is even ours? The debate is as 
pressing in Britain where resource 
centres and courses are just begin
ning to be established as it continues 
to be in the US where resources are 
more extensive but the homophobic 
backlash against such advance
ments is more vituperative. It is a 
question the book takes up but does 
not really answer, preferring per
haps to leave conclusions to the 
reader. 

On the whole, however, the book 
is an excellent introduction to some 
of the very best in contemporary 
lesbian and gay theory, committed, 
versatile and self-critical. Thanks to 
the current publishing vogue in 
queer theory (a phenomenon subject 
to its own speculation and irony) it 
will, almost certainly, not be the last. 

Clare Whatling 

culled from existing 'accounts' of 
women's position in Polish culture 
and society, while the second, larger 
section gives voice to Polish women 
themselves. The picture of subordi
nation and oppression painted at the 
outset becomes more nuanced as 
women themselves speak about their 
lives. The final section of the book 
offers the most detailed account to 
date of the various feminist groups 
which have recently come into exist
ence. 

The book has much to offer. 
First, it draws an uncompromising 
picture of the sexism which satu
rates Polish culture - historically, 
linguistically, socially and in litera
ture; under state socialism and in 
Solidarity. The author's linguistic 
and literary insights and references 
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